
 
 

May 3, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman       Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations     Committee on  Appropriations 

H-307, The Capitol      1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

I am requesting funding for the Village of Tilton Fire Station Expansion, Tilton, IL, project in 

fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Village of Tilton, located at 

1001 Tilton Road, Tilton, IL 61833. The funding would be used for expanding the Village’s fire 

station. Specifically, the funding would be used to add 5 bays to the station. 

The project has a federal nexus because it is authorized under section 306 of the Consolidated 

Farm and Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a) (Public Law 109-171).  

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Robin L. Kelly 

Member of Congress 

 


